
 

 

 

 

Carclaze Newsletter  

Friday 9 July  2021 

Email:  emoseley@carclazesch. org,  head@carclazesch. org 

acolwill@carclazesch.org 

For mental health support: 

slenz-williams@carclazesch.org 

For safeguarding concerns: 

primarysafeguarding@carclazesch.org 

Telephone: 01726 74194 

Website: www.carclazesch.org 

Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

Dear Parents/Carers 

As we head towards the end of term their seems to be more and more to fit in. You should have 
received a letter during the week giving details of upcoming events, including the cinema visit (kindly 
funded by the Friends) and a series of Booknics (picnics with books!). 

 

The children will meet their new teachers next Thursday afternoon. We have had to make a few 
changes to the previously published list as, sadly, Mrs Longley has made the decision to leave at the 
end of this term. We would like to thank her for her contribution to Carclaze. 

 

Don't forget it is now possible to sign up for the Summer Reading Challenge. It would be fantastic if 
Carclaze has the most entries in St Austell. More information can be found in this newsletter. 

 

Some parents have asked if they can donate gifts at the end of the year. Have you seen our book wish 
list? The link is on our website. 

 

I'm also excited to announce that from September we will have our first Patron of Reading. During 
the school year we will work very closely with the fantastic author, Ross Montgomery, to continue to 
embed reading for pleasure at the heart of our school. Watch out for more information, including 
competitions. 

 

Best wishes 

 

Simon Pollard 

Head Teacher 

Certified Trauma and Mental Health-Informed Schools Practitioner  

Carclaze Community Primary School 

Tel: 01726 74194 web: www.carclazesch.org 

 

 

I am currently reading…………………… 

 

 

http://www.carclazesch.org


Current Class – 2020/21  New Class – 2021/22  

  Polkerris – Mrs Dash  

  Charlestown – Mrs Philp  

Children from Polkerris and Charlestown will be               
reorganised – letters will be sent home  

Porthpean – Mrs Teague  

Pisky Cove – Mrs Sloan (3)  / Mrs Louise May (2) 

Children from Pisky Cove and Porthpean will be  

reorganised – letters will be sent home  

Greenaway – Mrs Stanier-Smith  

Mawgan Porth – Mrs Natasha Wright  

Mawgan Porth – Mr Powell  Carlyon Bay – Mr Powell  

Greenaway – Mrs Stanier-Smith  Perranporth – Mrs Whitford / Mrs Wood 

Perranporth – Mrs Whitford / Mrs Wood  Harlyn Bay – Miss Clemes (2) and Mrs Wallbank (3) 

Carlyon Bay – Mrs Teague  Sennen – TBC (4) /Miss Clemes (1)  

Harlyn Bay – Mrs Aitken / Miss Clemes  Bamaluz – Mrs Leah May  

Sennen – Mrs Wallbank / Mrs Longley  Porthluney – Miss Rogers  

Bamaluz – Mrs Leah May  Polzeath – Miss Pezzarini  

Porthluney – Miss Rogers  Hemmick – Mr Dingle  

 

Euro 2020 Final 

 

We know many children want to stay up to watch England in 
their first major championship final for 55 years on     

Sunday. 

 

Therefore we will have a relaxed start on Monday and as long as children arrive 
by 10.30 they won’t be marked late. Staff will be in as usual have to cover  
childcare etc but proper lessons won’t start until 10.30 Children will have       
activities to do.. Whatever the result there will be lots of tired people.  

 

Year 6 will have to come in in order to go on their beach trip. They will have 
time to relax, if necessary on the day. 

 

Let’s hope football does come home! 





WELCOME 

Welcome to the Friends of Carclaze page.  We are a group of  parents and staff who do all we can to      

fundraise for the School.  In the past we have bought a new stage, outside play equipment, funded a        

cinema trip for the whole school and much much more. 

If you would like to know more about what we do and how you can help, please see Alisa Shopland in the 

office or email friendsofcarclazeschool@outlook.com for more information.  We are always looking for new 

parents with new ideas to help us. 

Due to the current pandemic, the Friends have been unable to do the normal big fundraising events such as 

the Christmas and Summer fayres, which the children all enjoy.  They are instead doing lots of little events 

such as the two shown below.  Please do your best to support these smaller events to help the School in 

these unprecedented times.  Thank you. 

Upcoming events/dates: 

 

Date of Next Meeting  - Tuesday 13th July 7.30pm in the Hall/Community Garden - bring your 

      own drinks/nibbles   

Whole School Cinema Trip - Tuesday 20th July Years FS/1/2/3 - by coach 

      Wednesday 21st July Years 4/5/6 - walking 

Annual General Meeting - Tuesday 21st September at 7pm 

 

NEEDED - ACCOUNTANT 

The Friends are looking at ways they can save 

money and as there is no legal requirement to 

have the accounts and records formally         

independently examined, the committee are 

looking for an independent person to examine 

the records on their behalf.  We are looking for 

a volunteer with suitable finance skills to carry 

out this brief examination.  Please let the office 

know if you would be interested in helping 

with this.   

CINEMA TRIP 

 

We are funding a whole 

school cinema trip in place of the one that had 

to be postponed in December 2020.  This will 

be a nice treat for the children after what has 

been another difficult year.  Please see below 

the dates your child will be going.  Children will 

leave school promptly after registration, so 

please make sure your child is in school on time 

on their respective day.  No snacks are to be 

taken but children can take a bottle of water. 



PE Days - Summer Term 

Phase 1 - Monday, Tuesday and Thursday 

Year 2 - Monday, Wednesday and Thursday 

Year 3 - Tuesday and Friday 

Year 4 - Tuesday and Wednesday 

Year 5 - Monday and Friday 

Year 6 - Wednesday and Thursday 

Children may come into school (on their PE 

Days) wearing PE Kit.   

This should be a white t shirt and black shorts.  

Please do not send children in wearing        

football kits etc 

Term Dates - 2021/2022  

Autumn 1  

Wednesday 1st September - (INSET day - School Closed)  

Thursday 2nd September (back to school)  -  Friday 15th October 2021  

Half Term (2 weeks)  

Monday 18th October  - Friday 29th October 2021  

Autumn 2  

Monday 1st November - Friday 17th December 2021  

Spring 1  

Tuesday 4th January - Thursday 17th February 2022 (18th February is an INSET day - School Closed) 

Half term  

Monday 21st - Friday 25th February 2022  

Spring 2  

Monday 28th February - Friday 8th April 2022  

Summer 1  

Monday 25th April - Friday 27th May 2022  

Half Term  

Monday 30th May- Friday 3rd June 2022  

Summer 2  

Monday 6th June - Friday 22nd July 2022  

Crossing the Road 

Our school crossing patrol 

lady made us aware of an 

incident last week where a 

very young child ran across the road at 

the traffic lights at Carclaze. 

The driver was shaken and could do 

absolutely nothing about it, luckily the 

child escaped without injury but 

please help your children understand 

the dangers of crossing the road    

without looking or listening. 

The crossing patrol lady is only a few 

metres away, please use this service 

as much as possible. Thank you. 





Certificate Winners - Week Ending 9 July 2021 

 

Polkerris – Celebration - H.Fisher – for trying hard in RWInc.  Hope- L.M Endean for always 
smiling and being a good friend. 

 

Charlestown – Celebration – Miley Hicks – working hard to improve her reading.  Hope – 
A.Hume-Gurney for always being kind and treating her friends kindly. 

 

Pisky Cove - Celebration - H.Poad for writing fantastic facts about Neil Armstrong in English 

and L.Philp for spotting his own ‘marvellous mistakes’ and correcting them himself.  Hope - 

D.Venner for always coming in with a big smile on her face and ready to learn. 

 

Carlyon Bay - Celebration - A.Allen for aspiring to work hard in all areas including bringing in 

homework in regularly.  U.Osmond for being kind and welcoming to a friend who has been off 

school. 

 

Perranporth - Celebration - A.Kirby, F.Ardagh and L.Bird for hardwork and trying their best.  

Hope - C.Darville for improved attitude to learning and K.Banks for always doing her best and 

being a great class role model. 

 

Sennen - Celebration - L.Gray for her quiet and determined attitude to learning and W.Diment 

for checking that she has everything she needs to support her learning.  

 

Harlyn Bay - Celebration - O.Jones for engaging and sharing his love of reading.  Hope - 

D.Smeath for always using her positive attitude towards her learning and challenging herself 

further.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


